WACCRA Board Meeting DRAFT
January 8, 2021
Via Zoom

Attendees:  
Officers, Committee Chairs, and Coordinators: Allan Affleck, Nickie Askov, Rick Baugh, Jim Crim, Susan Dillon, Donna Kristaponis
Board: Orin Brustad, Carlos Caguiat, Cassandra Carothers, Monica Clement, Judy Love, Natalie Siegel
Guests: Elizabeth Fullinwider, Timber Ridge guests: June Allison, Sharon Bezy, Stephanie Chamberlain, Ethel Crosser, Ed Hanson, Denise Jarvis, Renee Kang, Livonia Lowe, Gayle Niendorff 
President Donna Kristaponis called the meeting to order at 10 AM.
• Minutes:  The 2020 minutes from the November 13 and December 11 meetings were approved by consent.
• Treasurer’s Report for December:  Monica Clement explained that interest in the money market account should not be considered operating revenue.  She acknowledged Emerald Heights and Mirabella for bringing in new members’ dues.  The report was approved by consent.
OLD BUSINESS:

Nickie Askov was approved as Secretary and Jim Crim as Treasurer by acclimation.

• Membership Update: Susan Dillon said that membership coordinators will be meeting on January 12 to share ideas and discuss the forms. The News-Mail at the end of this month will describe the procedures for renewal with the forms following later.  In February Rick will send out individual invoices to the coordinators, to be delivered to the members’ boxes.  Jim and Nicole (part-time employee) need copies of the individual invoices if the member is new. The coordinators will forward a copy of the log sheet for each individual mailing to Jim and Nicole, including the checks to Jim. Jim will deposit the checks, and Nicole is responsible for maintaining the full member database.  Monica will need all new or updated e-mail addresses for GoDaddy. This procedure is still to be determined.  The role of Board members is to recruit new members and urge renewals.
• Medicare/Medicaid Legislation:  Donna explained that the proposed 9% reimbursement reductions in therapy services for 2021 were overturned by Congress in its Omnibus Bill.  WACCRA, along with many other organizations and individuals, gets credit for preventing this cut on top of the 8% cut that occurred earlier.  WACCRA also successfully helped to overturn a proposed tax of skilled nursing beds @ $8,000/bed in CCRCs.
• Website Enhancements Update:  Monica and Putt Barber have added a third volunteer to review the updates to the website in addition to Cassandra and Natalie.  The reviewers should be receiving updates in two weeks.  In the meantime they should carefully review the existing website.  Additionally, Monica should also add the calendar of WACCRA meetings and the approved meeting minutes.  (Confidential proceedings will be conducted in executive session that will not be included in the published minutes.)  

A discussion occurred about the word to be used on the membership form and website: Donation vs. Contribution.  Consensus settled on the word contribution with the phrase Suggested Contribution or More at the bottom of the membership form to encourage additional funds.
Monica questioned if ombuds representative should be removed from the website since WACCRA is now working through mediation rather than conflict resolution. The consensus was to leave it in.  Donna expressed appreciation for the extensive work of Monica and Putt.
• Initiating Commitment to Practices at CCRCs:  Nickie, Monica, and Rick reported on the efforts at Mirabella, Horizon House, and Skyline, respectively, to present the Commitment to residents. Meetings with the Leading Age, WACCRA, Executive Directors, and Resident Council representatives are scheduled for March/April. Donna, Rick, and Allan volunteered to assist with presenting the document to residents upon request. 
• Financial Review Standards Committee:  Allan noted the new name of the committee although the charge remains the same.  He also said that he would prefer renaming it a task force since it will dissolve after its mission has been completed. Monica questioned whether it should be added to the website with the decision that only standing committees should be listed on the website. 
The members, especially Orin and Kim Hickman, are gathering information from other states, limiting their inquiry to states where insurance or financial regulators play oversight and enforcement roles.  They have identified Florida which has enacted legislation.  Possibly Leading Age-WA and WACCRA can jointly talk to LA-FL about how legislation was passed although Allan stressed that we should not jeopardize the new working relationship with LeadingAge-WA.
Rick reported that the Long-Range Financial Plans group will investigate the need for a task force to determine how a management company allocates the resources to assist a CCRC in long range financial preparedness. The group enumerated questions at the initial meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS

• Discussion and Adoption of the 2021 Budget:   Monica reviewed the similarities and differences between this budget and last year’s.  Increased expenses include website updates and professional fees for the attorney’s fee for updating the Bylaws.  Although the budget shows a shortfall, the funds will be covered by the reserves.  The budget was approved unanimously.
• Proposed Legislation Affecting Seniors for the 2021 Session:  Donna will send out the Governor’s Budget for 2021.  Registration as a CCRC remains at the biennial fee of $900.  The Volunteers Services program is not in the budget.  The Joint Legislative Executive Committee on Aging and Disability Planning (JLEC) has been reauthorized in the proposed budget.  The board approved a motion to support the efforts of JLEC.  The Long-Term Care Ombuds program in the Department of Commerce, which WACCRA has supported, is authorized at $300,000.  
A lengthy discussion occurred about the use of credit scores in determining insurance premiums.  The question boils down to whether the resulting differential insurance rates relate to real risk or discrimination.  Insurance Commissioner Kreidler has opposed the use of credit scores in setting insurance rates on the basis of discrimination.  A motion passed to support the judgment of the Insurance Commissioner.

Rick reported that the Disabilities Rights WA would like to establish connections with WACCRA.  Since they have an Ombud, we may want to coordinate with them.  WACCRA may want to support their legislative list of priorities.  Rick recommends that we keep track of these.

A visitor Stephanie complimented WACCRA for its work in promoting communication among the state’s CCRCs and in its coordination with Leading Age.  
The meeting adjourned at 12:07.  Next meeting is February 5, 10-12 by Zoom.
Respectfully submitted:  Nickie Askov, Secretary

 

